
 

  

 

2023 Report on RIHousing Development Activity and 8% Tax 
 
Rhode Island Housing and Mortgage Finance Corporation ("RIHousing") is pleased to provide this report 
detailing our development and preservation activity as well as information on tax payments made by affordable 
housing developments to municipalities pursuant to § 44-5-13.11 of Rhode Island’s General Laws. We are 
providing this report in accordance with R.I. General Laws § 45-53-15. The report  is also available on our 
website. 
 
RIHousing Financed Development Activity 
 
In 2022, RIHousing provided financing for the development or preservation of 22 developments containing 
1,548 units. These developments are located in 14 municipalities. Of these units, 516 will serve families, 847 
units will serve seniors, 94 units will serve special needs populations and 91 will serve a mix of populations. 
 

RIHousing Financed Developments Closed in 2022 



    

Also in 2022, 1,450 rental units and 23 homeownership units in 27 RIHousing financed developments were 
placed in service. Of these developments, 15 involved the preservation of existing affordable housing and 12 
involved new production of affordable housing. These developments also served a mix of populations with 8 
units serving assisted living residents, 240 serving families and 1,194 serving elderly  or disabled populations. 
These developments are located in 15 different municipalities. 
 
 
RIHousing Financed Developments Placed in Service in 2022 

 
 
 
8% Tax 
 

Under § 44-5-13.11 of Rhode Island’s General Laws, qualifying affordable apartments are subject to a  tax 
that equals eight percent of the property’s previous years’ gross scheduled rental income (the 8% tax). RIGL 
45-53-15 requires municipalities to submit to RIHousing by January 15 of each year, the total amount of 
fees collected in the previous calendar year by the municipality on any assessment and  taxation made 
pursuant to § 44-5-13.11. 
 



    

RIHousing began outreach to collect the 8% tax information from cities and towns beginning October   4, 
2022. Staff reached out to every community multiple times over four months. We received responses   from 
every community except Central Falls, Foster, Johnston, Middletown, and New Shoreham. 
 
Based on the data provided by cities and towns, very few developments in most municipalities are paying 
the 8% tax rate. Of the 34 municipalities that responded, 8 have no properties taxed at the 8% rate (Exeter, 
Glocester, Jamestown, Little Compton, Narragansett, Portsmouth, Scituate and West Greenwich). Only 3 
communities reported more than 10 developments utilizing the 8% rate (Pawtucket, Providence and 
Warwick). There are several potential reasons for the low utilization rate. Developments could have been 
placed in service prior to the 8% tax being enacted, municipalities may  have separate tax stabilization 
agreements in place with developments, or the general taxation structure might be more beneficial to an 
affordable development than the 8% rate. 
 
(See detailed table on following page) 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



    

8% Tax Revenue Collected in FY 2022 by Municipality 
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